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In terms of the results, there were not many outlier re-
sponses, although the ranges in responses were quite wide 
for most questions. The analysis was focused on Commission 
districts and by acreage category (10 or less, 11 to 50, 51 or 
more).

As you will see in the following information, there are, in 
some instances, significant variations within districts, between 
districts, and among scale of operations. It is really a mixed 
bag. A copy of the full report may be found on the Califor-
nia Avocado Industry Impact and Status Reports webpage 
at: CaliforniaAvocadoGrowers.com/accountability-reports/
impact-reports.

The Commission will now explore, based on the report, 
whether there are further efforts for CAC to consider that 
may help growers’ profitability. Marketing remains the biggest 
component of the Commission’s efforts for growers, along 
with communicating information on production and cultural 
practices. Without question, production costs, like water and 
labor, continue to increase for many growers. Yet, as the re-
port established, many in the industry remain profitable. 

The biggest factor to mitigate increasing costs is increasing 
yields. The Commission remains focused on providing infor-
mation to help growers make educated and informed deci-
sions on improving farming practices towards increased yields. 
We know, as evidenced by this report, that farming avocados 
in California can be profitable. As we move forward as an in-
dustry, it is critical that our businesses remain profitable, and 
the Commission will do its part in this partnership with grow-
ers to do everything possible to deliver improved profitability 
for all.

Commission’s Grower Profitability Study Finalized
By Ken Melban
           Vice President of Industry Affairs

As previously reported, the California Avocado 
Commission conducted a grower profitability 
study over the past few months. The objective 
of this study was to collect information concern-
ing actual growers’ costs and returns to provide a 

data-based assessment of the financial health of the industry. 
This information will provide the Commission with a better 
understanding of the operating characteristics and financial 
health of California avocado growers. 

Based on Board direction, with oversight from the Produc-
tion Research Committee, a survey was developed and mailed 
to all 1,743 commercial California avocado growers on August 
2. The surveys included a postage paid envelope for direct re-
turn to Dr. Dennis Tootelian, the economist conducting the 
analysis, to maintain confidentiality. Returns were accepted 
through September 21, with a total of 174 responses received. 
This was a 10% grower response rate representing 10% of pro-
ducing acres – impressive considering the level of detail asked 
for in the survey. The data requested was for 2018, 2019, and 
2020.

The 77-page report includes detailed findings concerning:
•  Farm acreage (bearing and non-bearing)
•  Pounds harvested and crop values by district and 
    acreage
•  Overall farm income, expenses and net margin
•  Farm income, expenses and net margin by district and
    acreage
•  Water sources
•  Overall irrigation costs
•  Irrigation costs by water source, district and acreage
•  Perceived threats to future profitability
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